
Edition 22, 4th March 2022  

 THE LINK 

 Dear Parents & Carers,  

It was lovely to welcome pupils back on      
Monday after what we hope was a restful half 
term and hope that we can begin to return to 
some ‘normality’ following recent Government 
announcements about ‘Living with Covid’.  For 
further details about how changes to Covid-19 
regulations affect pupils and staff, please see 
the letter sent home on Tuesday of this week, 
located here.  

Of course, Russia’s invasion of Ukraine is       
distressing and concerning, and we understand 
children and young people may have questions 
or be seeking reassurance. We are using a     
factual, unbiased and pupil friendly resource in 
PSHE lessons, so that our pupils have an         
opportunity to learn about the events and ask 
questions.  Staff have been provided with a link 
to a 'Help for teachers and families to talk to 
pupils about Russia’s invasion of Ukraine and 
how to help them avoid misinformation'. Please 
do follow this link  yourselves as it shares some 
useful advice and resources for schools and 
teachers – but they may also be useful for      
families and young people themselves.   

Next week, we look forward to welcoming year 
9 pupils along with their Parents and Carers for 
the Year 9 Pathways Evening.  This is a key 
event for year 9 so we encourage all pupils to 
attend with their parent/s or carer/s.  It will be 
lovely to host this in school after so many      
remote events.  Please note that we are trying 
to make this evening as normal as we can as we 
‘learn to live’ with Covid-19. Mask wearing is 
now optional for students and staff in school, 
but you are welcome to wear one if it makes 
you feel more comfortable. There will be       
sanitiser in Reception for your use when         
entering and leaving. Further information about 
this will be sent home by Dr Wood, Deputy 
Headteacher who leads the process.    

With best wishes for a good weekend.  

John Parr  
Headteacher  

Lunch Money 

Please can you ensure that you top up your ParentPay         

account for school lunches. There is also a top up machine in 

the lunch hall where students can use coins or cash. 

Pathways  
The Pathways process, sometimes known as options, is now 
underway. Our Pathways Evening, will be in school on 
March 10th 5-7pm. Below you will find some other key dates 
for your diary. 
Key Dates 2022:  

• Thursday 10th March, Pathways Evening, 5-7pm 

• Thursday 24th March, Progress Evening, 3:30-6:30pm 

• Friday 25th March, Pathways final choice sent        
electronically to students  

• Monday 28th March, deadline for submission of   
options form, 9am.  

• From 29th March onwards, best-fit interviews and 
subject choices confirmed.  

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 
As part of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, school will be 
closed on Friday 8th April meaning that our last day of term 
for the Easter Holidays will be Thursday 7th April finishing at 
our normal time. 
Our new term will begin on Monday 25th April. 

Important DofE dates for your diary 

BRONZE AWARD 

Bi-Weekly sessions starting Week B Wednesday 9th March 
3.30-4.40pm  

Practice expedition Saturday 21st May - Sunday 22nd May 

Main expedition Saturday 11th June - Sunday 12 June 

SILVER AWARD 

Bi-Weekly sessions starting Week A Wednesday 16th         
February 3.30-4.30pm- in B4 

Practice expedition Friday 25th, Saturday 26th , Sunday 27th 
March 

Main expedition Friday 8th, Saturday 9th, Sunday 10th July 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/sites/default/files/Covid%20Update%20letter%2028th%20February%202022.pdf
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/02/25/help-for-teachers-and-families-to-talk-to-pupils-about-russias-invasion-of-ukraine-and-how-to-help-them-avoid-misinformation/


 Student of the Week  

Winners and nominees for this week are listed below…. 

KS4 Winner  

Alfie Dales Nominated by Miss Whitcombe for excellent resilience with completing his BTEC Sport Coursework  

KS3 Winner 

Lucy Ockenden Nominated by Mrs Proffitt for excellent piece of French writing and "La Vie en Rose" poster 

 

This week’s nominations:  

KS3 & KS4 Nominations  

 
 

Mr Gardner-Hart Zac Crumpton Not only excellent at Chemistry but helps other students and me with 
 explanations. 

Mr Basnett Connor Gray Amazing progress in English. 

Mr Basnett Lauren Edwards Excellent answers in English 

Mr Basnett Carl Allison Excellent answers in English. 

Mr Wise Jacob Bate Improvement in time management and organisation during cooking 

Mr Wise Rudy Laslett Improvement in time management and organisation 

Mr Wise Aaron Skitt Improvement in time management and organisation 

Mr Roberts Maddie Davies Excellent effort and attainment in English 

Mrs Proffitt Ella McFarlane Excellent piece of French writing and "La Vie en Rose" poster 

Mrs Proffitt Lucy Ockenden Excellent piece of French writing and "La Vie en Rose" poster 

Mrs Proffitt Abi Williams Helping a new student settle into our school and tutor group 

Mrs Proffitt Zac Crumpton Writing a fantastic French Haiku Poem 

Mrs Proffitt Edward Dunn Writing a fantastic French Haiku Poem 

Mrs Proffitt Dora Turner Writing a fantastic French Haiku Poem 

Mrs Proffitt Rachel Beever Writing a fantastic French Haiku Poem 

Mrs Proffitt Aisha Raza Excellent achievement in French 

Mrs Proffitt Ruby Jammaz Excellent achievement in French 

Mrs Proffitt Daisy Deards An excellent Spanish description of her friends 

Mrs Proffitt Wiola Sewry An excellent Spanish description of a celebrity 

Mrs Proffitt Erin Robinson An excellent Spanish description of a celebrity 

Mrs Proffitt Evie Jackson An excellent description of a Disney character in Spanish 

Miss Whitcombe Alfie Dales Excellent resilience with completing his BTEC Sport Coursework 



             

Job Title: Exam Invigilator  

Contract Type: Casual  

Salary: £8.91 per hour  

START DATE: TBC  

The TrustEd Schools' Partnership is a multi-academy trust based in Shropshire consisting of two secondary schools and four 
primary schools and is committed to raising pupils’ aspirations so that all young people reach their fullest potential and 
achieve the success they want for themselves.  

  

We are looking to expand our pool of casual Invigilators to work within the Examination office to join our friendly team in 
the running of all public and internal examinations at the school throughout the academic year. The post would be ideally 
suited to applicants who are highly organised, vigilant and reliable, have excellent attention to detail and have the ability to 
remain calm under pressure and the flexibility to be called in at short notice.   

  

Duties include supervising pupils taking public and internal examinations, supervising clash candidates between exam 
sittings, preparing exam rooms, distributing and collecting exam papers in accordance with the JCQ regulations.   

  

Experience of exam invigilating is desirable, however full training will be provided. This is a casual contact and working 
hours will be negotiated for each exam period.   

  

Interested? We would love to hear from you.   

  

Application process:  

To download an application form and for further details please see the school website http://
www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/vacancies-0 
  
  

Completed application forms should be returned to Marilyn Gibbs at the school or by email to admin@csschool.co.uk by the 
closing date. Please note CVs will not be accepted.  

  

The closing date for all applications is 11th March 2022  

  

Interviews will be held as soon as possible after the closing date. An email will be sent to shortlisted candidates with details 
of the interview process. If you have not heard from us within a week of the closing date, please assume your application 
has been unsuccessful.  

  

The appointment is subject to satisfactory pre-employment clearances including references, medical clearance and an en-
hanced DBS Disclosure under the “Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974”. Further details regarding this check are available 
by visiting www.dbs.gov.uk.This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young peo-
ple/vulnerable adults and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.  

  

 

Church Stretton School 

Shrewsbury Road 

Shropshire SY6 6EX 

Telephone Number: 01694 722209 

 

 

 

http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/vacancies-0
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/vacancies-0
http://www.churchstretton.shropshire.sch.uk/vacancies
mailto:admin@csschool.co.uk




For more information please click here. 

https://www.lingendavies.co.uk/event/colourrun2022/
https://www.lingendavies.co.uk/event/colourrun2022/






 

 Events at school 
Careers Activities throughout Tutor time 

PSHE lessons covering job skills 

Individual and Form quizzes 

Teacher job history 







https://concordcollegeuk.com/news/mfvc22/ 

https://concordcollegeuk.com/news/mfvc22/

